
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
July 2020 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

 

I am writing to you to provide you with the latest update for this term regarding the New York trip 2021. Thank you for completing 

the survey from the previous letter so promptly. This has helped us with our planning and decision making for the trip.  

 

There was an overwhelming response that the favoured option at this point in time would be to reschedule the trip, most likely 

for July 2021. Having talked through our options in great detail with our tour company and colleagues at St Mary’s College, we 

have made the decision to start our planning to reschedule the trip. The current state of play in America appears to be evolving 

at a rapid rate. Despite New York seemingly coming through the worst of the virus, we think that continuing to plan for January 

2021 holds too many risks which could result in a significant loss of money should things not turn out the way we would hope.  

 

With this in mind, we have started liaising with our tour operator to officially reschedule the trip. In my previous letter I outlined 

that there could be cost implications in doing this. Please be assured that we will work hard to ensure that if these do occur, they 

are as minimal as we can make them. Whilst hotel rates and flights often see an increase in price in the summer months, we are 

hopeful that we can work with our tour operator to make the trip as best value for money as possible. There are various things in 

our tour schedule that we can adjust to off-set some of the financial implications should they arise. New York in the summer is a 

very different place to winter, with lots of activities, places and options to be considered that are not available in January. The 

prospect of this is very exciting and will absolutely be the trip of a lifetime for all of those who still wish to participate.  

 

As flight prices are not released until 11 months in advance, we are not yet able to give you an accurate costing of the trip. As 

soon as companies begin to release their flights, we will be able to provide you with a confirmed price as well as a proposed 

schedule. We will not proceed to officially book anything without consulting you first and it is most likely that we will be able to 

present a range of options as to what the trip may look like. This communication with you will happen later on in the summer 

holidays so please look out for this later in August. There has also been much speculation in the press regarding the summer 

examinations next year. By August we will know the outcome of the current consultation and be able to plan accordingly. We 

will also endeavor to plan around any other rescheduled trips. 

 

For those of you who have expressed that your favoured option is to cancel the trip, at this moment in time it would still result in a 

loss of £170 per person. However, once we do have the full costing and revised arrangements for the trip, we will begin to 

advertise these places to our students in the sixth form. In the past we have been very successful at recruiting replacements for 

any student who has no longer been able to go on the trip, however please bear in mind that this could be more difficult this 

year due to the situation of the Covid-19 pandemic. We will of course do everything we can to secure additional students on to 

the trip and should we be successful in this we will be able to return the funds that have been paid. Currently, the deposit money 

is still holding the January 2021 flights and hotels – this money has not been returned to St Mary’s and so we need to secure new 

students on to the trip in order to provide any student with a full refund. We will continue to include those who wish to cancel 

their place in the forthcoming communications about the trip should you change your mind, but also because, if you so decide, 

we will ask you to officially withdraw from trip in our future correspondence with you.  

 

I would like to thank you for your patience and assistance in allowing us to make early decisions regarding the postponement of 

the trip. Should you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the College.  

 

Yours Sincerely, 

Miss R Flanagan 
Assistant Head Teacher 

 

  


